AGM 2019-04-27

TORONTO DIOCESAN ANGLICAN CHURCH WOMEN

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT
ST. TIMOTHY ANGLICAN CHURCH, AGINCOURT
SATURDAY, APRIL 27, 2019
REGISTRATION

Approximately 90 attendees were welcomed as they arrived at St. Timothy, Agincourt.  Morning coffee and refreshments were served during registration.  
EUCHARIST

The program for the day began with a warm welcome from Enid Corbett and the Rev. Johanna Tak. The Presider and Preacher for the Eucharist was Diocesan ACW Chaplain, the Rev. Canon Joan Cavanaugh.  The Readings were Acts 5:27-32 read by Ruth Pengelly, and Revelation 1:4-8 read by Valma Hay.  The Gospel reading was St. John 20:19-31, read by Deacon Martha Waind.  Lay Anointers were June Dyer and Suzan Hall.  
The theme for our day together was “Working with Change”.  The Offering, in the amount of $603.75, was designated for Council of the North.
Annual General Meeting

GREETINGS AND OPENING REMARKS

Following a short break, Enid Corbett called the Annual General Meeting to order.  She commented on new faces at the microphone this year, explaining that she and Roberta (Bobbie) Creber had accepted the position of Co-Executive Vice Presidents in February to give Anita Gittens a well-deserved break after serving 11 years of what was meant to be a 3-year term as Diocesan ACW President.  

The ACW Prayer was said in unison.

Enid Corbett expressed our delight to be at St. Timothy’s Anglican Church, Agincourt, today and wished to thank the Incumbent Rev. Andrea Christensen, the Curate Rev. Johanna Tak, Organist Jonathan Key, Sexton Charles Sunich, and Interim Chairperson of the Diocesan ACW Needleworkers Committee, 
Peggy Perkins, who is a member of St. Timothy’s.  

Enid Corbett warmly welcomed Bishop Kevin Robertson, who brought greetings on behalf of the College of Bishops, and Ann D’Souza, President of the Catholic Women’s League, who brought greetings on behalf of their membership.  Enid Corbett read greetings submitted in writing by Anita Gittens on behalf of the Women’s Inter-Church Council.  

Past Diocesan ACW Presidents were welcomed – Gladys McClellan (1988-1991), June Dyer (2001-2004), and Marion Saunders (2004-2008).  We remember Elizabeth Loweth (1997-2001) who passed away September 28, 2018.

Enid Corbett reflected on today’s theme – “Working with Change” – asking the question “How can you help to further the purpose of ACW?” 

BUSINESS MEETING
Roberta (Bobbie) Creber chaired the business meeting.  She introduced herself as a cradle Anglican, commenting that there are many opportunities for all of us to grow in this wonderful work.
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ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD MAY 12, 2018
A MOTION was made by Karen Bowman that the Minutes be accepted as printed in the Annual Report.  CARRIED.
BUSINESS ARISING

There was no business arising from the minutes.

Financial Report

Diocesan ACW Treasurer (2018), Enid Corbett, reviewed the highlights of the Review Engagement Report printed in the Annual Report for 2018.  
Review page 3 – Balance Sheet
This is a statement of Assets and Liabilities, comparing 2018 to 2017.

Review page 4 – Statement of Operations & Changes in General Fund Balances – Receipts
Total Receipts include $5,200 realized capital gains from investments.
Review page 5 – Statement of Operations & Changes in General Fund Balances – Disbursements
The difference in Newsletter Costs, 2018 compared to 2017, was the result of timing.  In order to meet our commitment to Council of the North, it was necessary to withdraw $3,000 in capital gains from our investments in January 2019.  It was noted that the ACW is the largest single donor to Council of the North and they are very grateful for our support.

Review page 6 – Schedule of Receipts & Disbursements – Special Funds
Enid Corbett wished to draw attention to the Missionary Appeal fund and would encourage applications from women and (female) youth who are participating in mission trips.  

Review page 7 – Schedule of Receipts & Disbursements – Designated Funds
Designated Funds are recorded separately from operating funds, and are fully disbursed each year. 
Review page 10 – Second 3 – Notes to Financial Statements

It was noted that our Synod investment was impacted by lower market values in 2018, but the market is now recovering.

Questions:

Enid Corbett indicated that she would be very happy to answer any questions during the lunch break.  She can also be reached through the Diocesan ACW office.

A MOTION was made by Enid Corbett, seconded by Jean Glionna, that the Review Engagement Report Financial Statements for 2018 be accepted as presented.  CARRIED.
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AUDITOR

A MOTION was made by Enid Corbett, seconded by Marion Saunders, that Booth & Partners CPA Professional Corporation be appointed to provide a Review Engagement Report for the year 2019.  CARRIED.

BUDGET

A copy of the 2019 Budget, approved by the Diocesan ACW Board, was included in the registration folders for information purposes.  

ACCEPTANCE OF ANNUAL REPORTS AS PRINTED

Bobbie Creber called for a motion for the acceptance of the Annual Reports.

A MOTION was made by Dianne Rimmer, seconded by Carolyn Atkinson, that the Annual Reports be accepted as printed.  CARRIED.

NOMINATIONS REPORT

June Dyer presented the nominations slate which was included in the registration folders.  She did not read the entire list but highlighted the nomination of Enid Corbett as Diocesan ACW President, Roberta (Bobbie) Creber as Executive Vice President, and Jean Glionna, as Diocesan ACW Treasurer.

Additions to the list included Marion Saunders as Vice President, Trent-Durham Area, and Deacon Martha Waind * assisting Correspondent, Hilda Clark, Victoria Haliburton Deanery, Treat-Durham Area.  June Dyer noted that there are many vacancies for Deanery Representatives.

Following the meeting, Martha Waind declined her election to this position.

A MOTION was made by Ruth Pengelly, seconded by Carolyn Atkinson, that Nominations be closed.  CARRIED.

OFFICIAL BALLOT

Interim Diocesan ACW Secretary–Treasurer (2019), Dorothy MacLeod, cast the official ballot.

SIGNING OFFICERS

The following signing officers were elected:  Enid Corbett, Roberta Creber, Jean Glionna, Anita Gittens, and Dorothy MacLeod.

INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS

The Rt. Rev. Kevin Robertson asked the members of the Board and members of the Finance Committee to come forward for the Installation of Officers.
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SPECIAL PROJECTS

For information purposes, the list of Special Projects for 2018 and 2019 was included in the registration folder.

At today’s meeting, a ballot was to be cast for the selection of a Special Projects theme for 2020-2021.  The two options were:  Healthy Eating and Food Programs – or – Housing Crisis:  Affordable Housing and Homelessness.  By a vote of 46 to 18, Housing Crisis was chosen as the theme for 2020-2021.  There were two spoiled ballots.  

APPRECIATION OF BOARD
Enid Corbett expressed thanks to the following people for their significant contributions, as they were presented with flowers by Bobbie Creber:  Joan Cavanaugh, Dorothy McLeod, Judy Beal, 
Mary Macnamara, Peggy Perkins, and Marilyn (Lyn) Hall.  Gifts of appreciation will be delivered to Hilda Clark and Lorice Carter.  Enid Corbett was also presented with a token of our appreciation.

Rev. Canon Joan Cavanaugh paid tribute to Anita Gittens, noting that Anita could not be with us today as she was attending a funeral.  Anita will be presented with a set of ACW wine glasses at a later date.  The tribute will be printed in the next issue of the Diocesan ACW newsletter.

ADJOURNMENT OF BUSINESS MEETING

The Business Meeting adjourned at approximately 12:15 p.m.
LUNCH BREAK
The Lunch Grace was sung to the tune of “Amazing Grace”.  A group photo was taken by Diocesan Photographer, Michael Hudson, before everyone headed downstairs to the Parish Hall where we enjoyed fellowship and a delicious meal catered by Avondale Foodworks Ltd.

INTRODUCTION

We were delighted to welcome our guest speaker, Alexandra Shimo, author of “Invisible North:  Lessons from a Troubled Reserve”.

GUEST SPEAKER

Alexandra Shimo spoke passionately about her experience in Kashechewan while on assignment with CBC.  The loss of indigenous land and displaced nations was caused by various acts.  She spoke of intersectionality, meaning one issue bleeds into other issues.  Loss of land results in poverty and unimaginable living conditions.  Hunger contributes to low graduation rates.  It is extremely expensive to import food from the south.  With an unemployment rate of 86%, and welfare payments in the range of $385/month, it is very hard to climb out of this desperate situation.  The cry for help, often in the form of self-inflicted wounds, is the result of feeling like you are drowning.  

When Chiefs and Elders are asked “How do you keep going? They respond that people always ask the wrong questions.  They are comparing the reserve situation to conditions in cities like Toronto.  Instead, we should ask “How do you survive?”  It would help us to understand why they are still there and why they hang on to their traditions.  For example, sweat lodges promote resilience.  They teach indigenous to be at peace with physical pain and discomfort.  It requires an element of concentration.
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In Cree, there is no word for “weed”.  Everything is useful.  Everything has a purpose.  Through the Cree Walk Out Ceremony, youngsters learn independence.  They hope for a sustainable future for their children, grandchildren, and great grandchildren who are currently growing up deprived of nature on the reserve.

When a Chief was asked “What do you need?” he responded, invest in teaching children ritual practices in order to reduce suicide rate.  Anti-suicide marches are held to draw attention to the crisis.    

Pakoseyimowin is the Cree word for extreme hope.  Hope as an action that positively impacts people and the surrounding environment.  The illustrated talk ended with the word “Meegwetch” which means thank you!

Questions and Answers:

There was an opportunity for questions and answers, which included a comparison of the Jamaican experience to the clash of cultures here in Canada which resulted in the indigenous being subjected to great disadvantage.  Alexandra Shimo was also asked about the relocation of reserves to higher ground to escape annual flooding.  It was noted that there have been five feasibility studies but the change of Government following elections impedes progress.  It was suggested that the Federal election in the Fall of 2019 might provide an opportunity for leverage; however, it was mentioned that only 4% of the population is indigenous, which is not enough to impact the vote, and the south is not sufficiently aware of the living conditions and challenges to make this situation an election issue.  There is a reserve, only 90 minutes away from Toronto, that has no running water!

THANK YOU!

June Dyer thanked the guest speaker for her insights and suggested that, as we face change, we all need extreme hope.

EVALUATION FORMS

Enid Corbett reminded everyone to complete the evaluation form, found in the registration folder, and drop it into the boxes provided at the registration table.  The forms will be summarized for the Board’s review.  Enid commented that we should be heading north next year, so we will be looking for a host church!
MEMORIAL

The names inscribed into the Book of Memory, as listed on the back page of the Annual Report, were read by Enid Corbett.

CLOSING HYMN – #435 – Take My Life and Let it Be
Thank you to pianist, Joan Reid Bicknell from Christ Church Woodbridge, for playing the closing hymn.

BENEDICTION

The Peachtree Benediction was read by Bobbie Creber.

Our day together ended at 2:38 p.m.

Minutes taken by Judy Beal.
